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Dear Nabeel, 
 
Re: Variation of condition 1 (parking), amendment of condition 3 (archaeological 
significance), amendment of condition 9 (phase 1 disabled access), removal of 
condition 10 (shipping containers), amendment of condition 13 (phase 1 main 
application site and Gosling Sports Centre, amendment of condition 17 (phase 2 
materials), amendment of condition 20 (phase 3 submission of non-native species 
management plan, revision of phase numbers on condition 21 (hard and soft 
landscaping), 22 (cycle provision), 23 (motorcycle provision), 24 (car parking), 25 
(parking), 26 (removal of temporary buildings), 27 (surface water) and variation of 
condition 33 (approved plans) on planning reference 6/2021/2125/MAJ – Hertfordshire 
Constabulary Stanborough Road Welwyn Garden City Hertfordshire AL8 6X 
 
ARCHAEOLOGICAL IMPLICATIONS 
 
Further to our recent e-mails and discussions concerning the amendment of condition 3 
(archaeological significance). 
 
I confirm that I have no additional comments to make, on the basis that appropriately 
worded archaeological conditions relating to Phases 2 and 3 of the development, will be 
applied, as per our discussions, to planning consent for application ref. 6/2022/2249/VAR, 
should it be granted.  
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me should you require any further information or 
clarification. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Alison Tinniswood 
Senior Historic Environment Advisor, Hertfordshire LEADS 
Environmental Sustainability 
 

Hertfordshire LEADS provides Landscape, Ecology, Archaeology, Design and Sustainability support 
to planning departments in Hertfordshire. 

Mr Nabeel Kasmani 
Planning 
Welwyn Hatfield Borough Council 

Growth and Environment 
Executive Director:  

Postal Point CHN 108 
Hertfordshire County Council 
County Hall, Pegs Lane 
HERTFORD  SG13 8DN 
 
Contact Alison Tinniswood 
Tel 01992 555276 
My ref P06/22/2249-7 
Your ref 6/2022/2249/VAR 
E-mail: 
historic.environment@hertfordshire.gov.uk 

 
Date: 9th June 2023 
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